
Official Proceedings 

St. Landry Primary School, Inc d/b/a 

St. Landry Charter School 

Opelousas, LA  

          February 9, 2021 

The St. Landry Charter School Governance Board was called to order by the President and 
convened in regular session on, Tuesday, February 9, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. at 318 N. Court Street, 
Opelousas, LA.  A roll call was taken and in attendance were:  Jack Ortego, Norma Johnson, 
Stephen Morrow, Albert Simien, Sr., Dwight Brown, and Shelby Santiago.  Absent was Katherine 
Soileau. Debra Faul, Executive Director was also in attendance. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and was followed by a moment of silence. 

Item 5: Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Norma Johnson and seconded by Stephen Morrow, 
that the reading of the minutes of the Governance Board be dispensed with and the minutes be 
approved. With no objection, the motion carried. 

Item 6: Comments by Board President 

President Ortego reported on the meeting with Mr. Patrick Jenkins, St. Landry Parish School Board 
Superintendent, regarding the use and/or acquisition of Southwest Elementary School.   

 Discussion was then heard on both facilities being considered to house the Charter School, Option 
A being Southwest Elementary and Option B, the Wilson Drive property regarding the costs to 
bring the facilities to code, the cost to the Board, etc.  President Ortego requested that an item be 
added to the agenda granting him permission to seek and obtain an appraisal of the Wilson Drive 
property. It was moved by Norma Johnson and seconded by Albert Simien, that the item be added 
to the agenda and that President Ortego be given permission to obtain an appraisal of the Wilson 
Drive property not to exceed $2,000 in costs to the Board.  With no objections, the motion carried.  

Item 7:  Schedule monthly meetings of the Board and Committee meetings. 

After some discussion, it was moved by Albert Simien and seconded by Norma Johnson that the 
monthly meetings of the Governance Board be scheduled for the second Tuesday of each month 
commencing at 5:30 p.m. at 318 N. Court Street, Opelousas, LA. With no objections, motion 
carried. 

Item 8:  Approve School Food Services Agreement 

The School Food Services Agreement which was tabled at the last meeting was presented for 
action. It was moved by Norma Johnson and seconded by Albert Simien, that the Board approve 
the School Food Services Agreement as amended.  With no objections, the motion carried. 

 



Item 9: Approve Threshold of Accounts 

 After some discussion, it was moved by Stephen Morrow and seconded by Albert Simien 
that this item be tabled until receipt of more information per state charter regulations.  With no 
objections, the motion carried. 

Item 10: Approve Kalaco contract 

Mrs. Faul presented to the Board a website proposal she received earlier during the day from dezins 
Interactive for services to develop a school webpage. She stated this proposal was in addition to 
the Kalaco Solutions submitted earlier. Mrs. Faul reported that the Kalaco Solutions quote was 
$2,125.00 for basic website setup and management. The quote by dezinsInteractive was $7,500 - 
$9,500 depending on final deliverables (a one-time investment). She stated the Kalaco quote was 
more in keeping with the budget and recommended approval. After some discussion, it was moved 
by Albert Simien and seconded by Stephen Morrow that the board accept the contract with Kalaco 
Solutions, Inc.  With objection, the motion carried. 

Item 11: Appointment of Committees and Members 

After some discussion, it was moved by Albert Simien and seconded by Shelby Santiago that 
committee meetings be held on the second Tuesday of each month commencing at 5:00 p.m. at 
318 N. Court Street, Opelousas, LA with the Academic committee, followed by the 
Governance/Strategic Planning committee, followed by the Finance/Fund Development 
committee. 

Further, it was moved by Norma Johnson, seconded by Albert Simien that the following members 
be appointed to serve on the committees: 

Governance/Strategic Planning:  Jack Ortego-chairperson, Norma Johnson, Albert                               
                                                     Simien, and Dwight Brown 
 Finance/Fund Development:       Stephen Morrow-chairperson, Jack Ortego, and Shelby  
                                                      Santiago 
 Academic:                                    Shelby Santiago-chairperson, Dwight Brown, Norma  
                                                      Johnson, Katherine Soileau, and Jack Ortego 
 
Item 12. Adjournment.  There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:00 p.m. by motion of Norma Johnson, seconded by Dwight Brown, with no 
objection, the motion carried. 
 
 
Approved:   
 
 
Jack Ortego, President 
St. Landry Charter School 
 
 


